OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT 11 2017

To the Members of the California State Senate:

I am signing SB 751. This bill makes reasonable and appropriate changes to existing law
to provide schools with adequate flexibility necessary to maintain fiscal solvency while
simultaneously prioritizing the education of students they are currently serving.

However, further clarification in the form of a technical amendment is necessary
regarding the application of the 10 percent cap to ensure that this bill is implemented as

intended should the reserve cap ever be triggered.

I will direct the Department of Finance to work with the author’s staff to ensure that this
technical amendment is incorporated in cleanup legislation next year.

Sincerely,
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